
   
 
 
 
 
 
      

 
 
 

    
      

    
  

 
  

 
  

    
     

      
     

 
  

   
      

    
   

 
  

     
  

 
 

     
 

   
 

    
 

   
      

   
    

  
 

   

  P o l i c e  D e p a r t m e n t  Press Release 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: December 5, 2022 

Incident: Fatal Traffic Collision 
Date/Time: December 2, 2022, at approximately 7:42 a.m. 
Location: Intersection of Blacow Road and Royal Palm Drive 
Media Contact: FremontPDPIO@fremont.gov; (510) 790-6802 

December 2, 2022, Fatal Traffic Collision 

On December 2, 2022, at approximately 7:42 a.m., Fremont police dispatch received 9-1-1 calls 
regarding a collision involving a pedestrian at the intersection of Blacow Road and Royal Palm Dr. 
Officers arrived on the scene and located a pedestrian lying on the roadway with major injuries. 
The driver of the vehicle remained on the scene. The pedestrian was immediately transported to a 
local trauma center. Officers interviewed the driver and several witnesses. 

A preliminary investigation revealed that the 41-year-old female pedestrian was on the southeast 
corner of Blacow Road and Calaveras Ave. The pedestrian waited for the pedestrian light to cycle to 
the "walk" symbol. Once the pedestrian light signal cycled to the "walk" symbol, the pedestrian 
started walking within the painted crosswalk in a westerly direction. The pedestrian crossed all 
lanes of northbound Blacow Road. As the pedestrian was crossing the number one lane of 
southbound Blacow Road, she was struck by a vehicle driven by a 43-year-old female. The driver 
stopped after the collision and is fully cooperating with this investigation. There were no signs or 
symptoms of impairment detected with the driver. FPD officers interviewed witnesses on the 
scene, and they provided statements. In addition, officers canvassed the area for possible video 
evidence. 

The pedestrian later succumbed to her injuries at the hospital. 

Both the driver and the pedestrian were Fremont residents. 

This is Fremont’s 7th fatal traffic collision in 2022. 

This incident remains an active investigation. Anyone witnessing the collision or with information 
regarding this collision please contact Officer Lester Ramirez at LRamirez@fremont.gov or by 
calling Fremont Police Department at (510) 790-6800. We also accept anonymous tips. Text, ‘Tip 
FremontPD’ followed by your short message to 888-777 or via the web at 
https://www.fremontpolice.gov/i-want-to/submit-a-non-urgent-tip 
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